District 12 Board of Fire Commissioners

February 6, 2017


Chairman Mark Sheppard called the regular meeting to order. After the flag salute and Lords Prayer the minutes from the last meeting were read. A motion was made by Fred to approve as read, Mark seconded the motion.

Treasurers Report:

1) Les reported a balance of $84,389.30, Motion made by Joe to approve, Ron seconded this motion.

Bills & Communications:
1)  Les reported that all bills were paid; he also read aloud a list of vouchers received in since the last meeting (see attached report). Motion made by Joe to approve all bills for payment, Fred seconded this motion. Roll-call vote was taken:

Mark – Yes
Les – Yes
Joe – Yes

Ron – Yes
Fred – Yes
Old Business:
1) We received one sealed bid from the Village of Rushville, NY for $67,500. However the mail box had not been checked today and there is a possibility that there may be other bids there. Mark made a motion to approve the bid providing there are no other bids in the mail box tomorrow, the motion was seconded by Les. Roll-call vote was taken:

Mark – Yes

Les – Yes

Joe – Yes

Ron – Yes

Fred – Yes

Ron suggested that we ask for a wire transfer instead of a check. Fred stated that he would deliver the truck to the exit near the KME plant and that they could meet him there, it’s about halfway. 

New Business:

1) Joe presented Mark with a sample ballot for approval.
2) Mark stated that with Joe’s departure we need someone to step up and assume his duties as secretary. No one was interested, so Mark suggested that the other commissioners donate their $200 salary, with the exception of Les, who would keep his, and we pay someone to perform these duties. Ron stated that he was against this because we are getting into the habit of every time there is something that no one wants to do we end up paying someone. Fred made this a motion, and the motion was seconded by Mark. Roll-call vote was taken:

Mark – Yes

Les – Yes

Fred – Yes

Ron – No
Joe – No
3) Mark reported that Tom Seley suggested that we hire a separate attorney to represent us. He suggested Brock Russel, and has discussed this with him and he is willing to take us on as clients. Fred made a motion that we approve Brock Russel be our attorney, the motion was seconded by Joe. Roll-call vote was taken:

Mark – Yes

Les – Yes

Joe – Yes

Ron – Yes

Fred – Yes

Chief:
1) The Chief reported that the sensor was replaced on the one gas meter that was found to be defective.
Public:


The meeting was opened to the public, no one chose to speak. The meeting was then closed to the public.

Adjournment:



Joe made a motion to adjourn; Fred seconded this motion. Meeting adjourned at 18:58
Commissioners Present:
Chairman – Mark Sheppard

Vice-Chairman – Fred Hundt

Treasurer – Les Berry

Secretary – Joe Klaudi

Commissioner – Ron Sutton Jr
